
MEMORANDUM

TO            : The PENR Officer
DENR Palawan, Region IV B - MIMAROPA
Brgy. Sta. Monica, Pto. Princesa City, Palawan

FROM : The Head, DENR Action Center/Hotline

SUBJECT : REFERENCE  CODE  NO.  DENRCO-OSEC-2022-001381  RE:  LETTER
FROM  MS.  MIA  VANESSA  REYES  AND  MR.  JOHN  PAUL  REYES
SEEKING  ASSISTANCE  ON  THE  INVESTIGATION  OF  A  CLAIMED
LAND TITLE OVER A PARCEL OF LAND IN BRGY. STA. LOURDES,
PUERTO PRINCESA, PALAWAN

DATE : May 4, 2022

Respectfully  referred  herein  letter  sent  thru  email  dated  April  05,  2022,  coursed  thru  the
Office  of  the  DENR  Secretary,  bearing  Reference  Code  No.  DENRCO-OSEC-2022-001381,  and
conveyed to the DENR Action Center/Hotline from Mr. Gregorio Angelo C. Villar, Chief of Staff of
the Office of Senator Christopher Lawrence “Bong” T. Go, 5th Flr. GSIS Bldg., Jose Diokno Blvd.,
Financial Center, Pasay City endorsing the letter of Ms. Mia Vanessa Orboc Reyes and Mr. John Paul
Gatzie  Reyes  of  Purok  Maligaya,  Brgy.  Sta.  Lourdes,  Puerto  Princesa  dated  28  January  2022
pertaining  to  their  request  seeking  assistance  to  investigate  the  claimed  land  title  of  a  certain  Mr.
Benito Marcelo, Jr. over a parcel of land in Purok Maligaya, Brgy. Sta. Lourdes, Puerto Princesa. Mr.
and Ms. Reyes claim that their parents have been occupying and cultivating the subject lot since 1956,
however, 15 years later, Mr. Marcelo allegedly tried to seize/grab it through presenting a title with
OCT No. G-643 – for which the Registry of Deeds in Puerto Princesa, Registry of Deeds in Palawan,
and  the  Land  Management  Bureau  (LMB)  purportedly  denied  that  such  title  exists.  Hence,  the
requesting party seeks for further appropriate actions on the matter, consistent with existing laws,
rules and regulations to process their titling application and to grant them their rightful proprietorship
over the subject lot.
  

 Kindly inform directly the requesting party of action taken in this regard furnishing this
Office for monitoring/reference purposes. Expeditious action is requested in accordance with the
provisions  of  Republic  Act  No.  11032,  otherwise  known  as  the  Ease  of  Doing  Business  and
Efficient Government Service Delivery Act of 2018 as implemented and enforced by the Anti-Red
Tape Authority. Please be reminded that failure to timely respond to the public’s concern shall be
ground for administrative sanctions under existing laws and regulations.

For immediate attention, please.

MERLINDA R. MANILA

Copy furnished:

         The Undersecretary USEC for Field Operations and Environment 
         DENR Region IV B MIMAROPA, 1515 L & S Building, Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila
         Ms. Mia Vanessa Orboc Reyes and Mr. John Paul Gatzie Reyes,
         Purok Maligaya, Brgy. Sta. Lourdes, Puerto Princesa, Palawan

Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources

Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City
Tel Nos. (632) 8929-66-26/28; 8929-6635/8929-3618/8929-4028

IP Phone Trunkline No. 8988-3367
Website: http/www.denr.gov.ph/ E-mail: web@denrgov.ph
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